
Fellow Members, 
 
     Winter is winding down and spring will soon be here!  The winter 
activities at the club are starting to wind down.  Kid’s nights end March 
2 and the winter archery league will soon be over.  Black Powder 
Cartridge matches will be starting in March, with the Ground Hog 
shoots and 3-D Archery soon to follow.  The traps are up and 
operational on Monday evenings.  Bob, Ken, Mike, and Randy are 
always looking for new shooters. 
 
     The outdoor ranges become very busy in the spring, everyone wants 
to get out and shoot, so PLEASE be courteous to one another.  
Remember we are all members.  If you are coming out to shoot on a 
Saturday, check the calendar on the web page for shoots going on.  
Remember that the ranges close at 5PM on Mondays for trap practice.  
Just a reminder, the outdoor range hours are, Monday thru Saturday, 
7AM until dusk and on Sunday noon until dusk.  Please be sure to clean 
up after yourself and remove all targets from ranges.  If the ranges are in 
need of repair please let us know so it can be taken care of.  
 
     If you have tickets for the March drawing please gets them in ASAP, 
we need a final count for the meal.  We are starting to get things 
underway for the June drawing.  Tickets will be mailed out at the 
beginning of April.  All prizes this year are guaranteed; the guns are 
already bought and paid for. 
 
     Try to come out to a meeting and look at the improvements to your 
club.  These improvements are primarily due to the members selling 
tickets for the June drawing.  As always we are looking for new ideas to 
improve your club, and if you have grips or complaints please come out 
to a meeting, the officers will do their best to take care of it. 
 
     Hope to see you at the club! 
 
Your President, Jerry  


